
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

8 April 2009

09.49
Background

The Committee at its June 2008 meeting had recommended to Senate a number of changes to the University’s regulatory framework.  It was agreed however that the rules on condonement, the basis for the classification of awards and also the arrangements for combined Honours degrees should receive further consideration in 2008/9.  A Working Group was established in October 2008 (mins 08.134 and 08.189 refer).

The Committee at its February meeting received paper TLC/09/5 which summarised the views of the Working Group and set out proposals (mins 09.17 - 20 refer).  The Working Group had taken account of practice in other universities and noted that, as universities were autonomous institutions with their own rules and regulations, there was no national consistency in condonement or classification.  The proposals were issued for consultation to Faculties and through an online survey to all members of academic staff. 

Mr McKinney, Chair of the Working Group, presented to the special meeting of the Committee the final report of the Group (TLC/09/19a), together with the detailed proposals and the reasons for them (TLC/09/19b). It was noted that a response had been received from each Faculty and, in addition, one individual School and 35 academic staff. The majority of these supported each of the twelve proposals.  

09.51
Award Classification

Other Undergraduate Awards

Proposal 7
The classification of other undergraduate awards be determined exclusively by students’ average performance in the modules studied at the highest level weighted according to their credit value.

Proposal 8

For the award of Pass with Commendation, there be no requirement for a particular proportion of credits in the class (currently 50%).
Proposal 9
An additional classification band of Pass with Distinction for an overall average mark of 70% be introduced for all non-Honours undergraduate awards (based only on students’ average performance in the modules studied at the highest level weighted according to their credit value with no requirement for a particular proportion of credits in the class).
The Committee noted that the proposals for the classification of all other undergraduate awards were consistent with those for Honours degrees.  Permission for exceptions was not proposed.  The Committee noted that, currently in shorter courses of less than two years’ duration (ie other than AB and Fd), all modules counted in the final classification and that some courses used a range of levels.


NOTE:
Senate approved Teaching and Learning Committee’s recommendations in June 2009.

20 October 2004
04.151
Classification of Awards (Item 4)


Four matters had been identified by a small number of external examiners.

a)
It had been suggested that a tripartite grading system of Pass, Merit and Distinction should be used to band student achievement in the CertHE, where Pass and Commendation awards were currently available. The Committee noted that, in view of concerns raised by external examiners in 2002/3 about the level of the Commendation award in postgraduate programmes, it had agreed in December 2003 to introduce Distinction (70%) and to abolish Commendation in Postgraduate Certificates and Diplomas (min 03.217 refers). 

AGREED:
that no change be made to summary grades for undergraduate programmes.
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